Data Committee – CoC Workgroup Minutes
September 1st, 10am-11am CST
GoToMeeting
1. Members Present:  Meredith McCoy, Erin Evosovich, Lori Hallas, Erika Trawitzki, Kris Anderson, Jesse Dirkman

2. System Performance Measures

Thank you to Lori Hallas for presenting the system performance measures at the Balance of State business meeting on August 14th in Wausau! We received positive feedback about the presentation, and providers asked some good questions. One agency representative suggested a way for providers to give their input on system performance measures and local targets to the committee/CoC.
The workgroup decided to present a survey to service providers asking them to provide feedback on system performance measures and local targets. Jesse Dirkman presented a draft survey.  Suggestions were made by committee members to separate some questions for clarity and rephrase some questions. These changes will be made in the final version of the survey.
We will send the link to the survey out to the WIBOSCOC mailing list and allow 2 weeks for responses. (Communities will also have the option to submit feedback as a unit if they so desire.) If any regions are significantly underrepresented after that time period, we will discuss reaching out to them and extending the time period for accepting survey responses.

3. Quarterly APR Reviews
The workgroup approved the QAPR review letter to send to providers for Quarter 2. Lori Hallas and Meredith McCoy volunteered to be available to answer questions providers might have about their QAPR results.
We discussed the potential benefits of transitioning to a self-review of the QAPR:
· Immediate feedback
· Less busywork for this committee
· Transparency is process – we aren’t assigning scores arbitrarily
· Could potentially give immediate feedback to the board
· Good awareness for providers: they can plug in the values, see the warnings, and see if the data looks right
In this and previous meetings, the workgroup discussed additional ways to make the QAPR process more useful/better for providers:
· A copy of the review template to use internally for agency’s own APR review
· Conduct self-review for provider’s own fiscal year, not calendar year
· Find a better way to alert providers when they will receive their review letters (so they don’t get lost in the mail.)
[bookmark: _GoBack]Jesse Dirkman will learn more about the process to change the way quarterly APRs are conducted within the CoC. (e.g., does it need to be approved by the board?)

